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Section 802.1.2

Question:

Isit the intent of 802.1.2 to prevent floor drains and trench drains within coolers unless the cooler has a raised/
elevated floor to allow the waste piping to be discharged into an indirect waste receptor viaair gap?

Answer:

While the plumbing code does not specifically require floor drains within walk-in coolers and freezers, 802.1.2
outlines the requirements for doing so. It isimportant that the food stored be protected from possible
contamination, and that the piping be protected against freezing. The code provides multiple methods. If the
floor israised sufficiently, the floor drain may be piped to an indirect waste receptor located outside of the cooler
by means of an air gap. Recognizing that some coolers are set at floor level, the code also provides an exception,
which permits connection by means of an air break, provided that the floor drain is also protected by a backwater
valve. The IPC Commentary contains invaluable illustrations and guidance.

On 02/15/2023 at 8:55 AM

Commentary:

None.

Notice:

The Building Officials Association of Florida, in cooperation with the Florida Building Commission, the Florida
Department of Business & Professional Regulation, ICC, and industry and professional experts offer this
interpretation of the Florida Building Code in the interest of consistency in their application statewide. This
interpretation is informal, non-binding and subject to acceptance and approval by the local building official.



